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Piddle Valley CE First School             


Newsletter	


May 2022





Good afternoon everyone!





It’s hard to believe that we are already thinking about May half term – this has been a short half term but once again everyone has been incredibly busy.





Gardening Club


The after school Gardening Club led by Miss Crankshaw and Miss Mee is in full swing and we are already beginning to see some new plants growing in the raised beds. The children have planted Swiss chard, squash and carrots as well as tomatoes, lettuce, strawberries and cucumbers in the polytunnel. The children have also been experimenting and tasting micro greens which they all enjoyed – apparently they were “quite peppery but delicious!” Over the half term holiday the gardening club are collecting seeds from their favourite fruits to see if they can plant and grow them…we will keep you posted!





Grounds Development


We are now able to share some exciting news…during the half term break we have arranged for some help to develop and improve our outdoor space. We will be starting with Phase 1 – the garden and raised beds, with the hope to create an orchard and herb/sensory area. Over the next few months we will start to address the pond area and the Forest school. We would also like to create a ‘wild flower’ area to encourage wildlife and somewhere where the children, staff and school community can sit and reflect. It is very exciting and part of a much bigger plan to link with the development of our curriculum in line with the recent Gov.Uk document ‘Sustainability and Climate change: a strategy for the education and children’s services systems’ April 2022. As a school we are keen to develop our links with nature, the community and develop our status as a ‘Harmony school’.





After School tennis Club


The tennis session will continue to take place on a Monday after school from 3:15 to 4:15pm and will be open to Year 2, 3 and 4. Sessions can be booked with payment through Schoolcomms. The first session after half term will be 6th June 2022 with the final session being 11th July 2022.





Staffing


As you are aware we are currently in the process of joining the Wessex Academy ready for September 2022. As part of the move we have a number of vacancies within the school. We are looking to appoint another midday supervisor, a Clerk to the Governors, a part time finance offer and cleaner. If anyone within the local community would be interested in any of the positions and would like further information, please contact Mrs. Browne � HYPERLINK "mailto:jbrown@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk" �jbrown@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk�





Sadly Mr. Phil Carter will be retiring from his cleaning/janitor position at the school at the end of May 2022. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Phil for all his hard work and commitment to the school. Phil has been part of the school staff for many years and we will miss him dearly. If you would like to contribute to a leaving gift, please bring your donation to the school office.





Jubilee Celebrations


We will be hosting a party and celebrations in school on Friday 27th May for the children. During the lunch period we will come together for a ‘royal themed’ lunch. This is supported by Dorset Food Links but if your child brings a packed lunch, please feel free to include some ‘royal’ treats if you wish! Hot school meals can still be ordered before 12 o’clock midnight tonight (20 May 2022).


The children can come into school in their party clothes and we will be supporting a ‘red, white and blue’ theme!


I would like to thank the PTA for purchasing a jubilee gift for each of our children which they will receive on Friday.





We would also like to host a portrait competition – using art materials of their choice, we would like to invite the children to draw and paint/colour a portrait of the Queen. The children can choose the style of painting/drawing but it should be no smaller than A4. Please send in the art work on the morning of Friday 20th May 2022.





Many thanks


Keeping our children safe – Safeguarding at PV


If you have any safeguarding concerns please contact the Designated safeguarding lead: Mrs Browne or the Deputy Safeguarding leads: Mrs Nelson and Mrs. V














Term dates


Half term holiday – from Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 03 June 2022. School open to pupils and staff on Monday 06 June 2022.


The last day of the summer term is Thursday 21st July 2022. 
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Communication


Please check your child’s book bag daily for any letters and notices.


Please check the school website for any updates and further information. Letters will be posted on the website for reference. If you have any questions or concerns at all, please don’t hesitate to contact the member of staff either at the end of the day, via the school office or via e-schools. The office email is � HYPERLINK "mailto:office@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk" �office@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk� or Mrs. Browne’s email is � HYPERLINK "mailto:jbrown@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk" �jbrown@piddlevalley.dorset.sch.uk�


We will be sending home login details for new families to enable access to e-schools, our communication tool between home and school. Please check out the Headteacher’s Blog on the school website for recent events and information.



































 





Fundraising


Thank you for supporting the Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children – we managed to raise £53.28.  Thank you everyone








